
For BOTH formats – ALL STUDENTS: 
 1.)  Students observing classes are still marked as ABSENT as they are NOT actively participating 
 in the classes. 
 2.)  Virtual students MUST be present for ALL classes and be ACTIVELY ENGAGED in the class 
 in order to be counted as being in attendance. 
 3.) All work is to be completed and turned in ON TIME as designated by the teacher via Google 
 Classroom, NOT EMAILED OR SCANNED. 
 4.)  When students are virtual the same behavior is expected of them as if they were actually 
 present in the classroom:  Appropriately attired (NO PAJAMAS) 
       NO toys or stuffed animals on work surface  
       No eating during class time 
       Seated appropriately that they can be easily seen 
 
 While we hope that full in person attendance will be the norm very soon, we must be prepared for 
what may come.  Today we celebrate the Feast of St. Teresa of Avila, sometimes called the “Big St. 
Teresa.”  She is the first woman doctor of the Church – a title given for living a life of exemplary virtue.  She 
is credited with the prayer “O God, give me the willingness to accept the things I cannot change, the 
courage to change what I can change and the wisdom to know the difference.”  May this serenity prayer be 
ours. 
 
 Thank you for your cooperation, concern and sharing your “treasures” with us.  May our Provident 
God continue to wrap His loving arms around you, holding you close to His Heart. 
 

Gratefully, 
 
 

        Sister John Ann 
 


